
 

Bousquet, Heather Merlis, and 

Shelbi Dubord to our team. As we 

expand, the need for active 

volunteers and board members 

becomes increasingly important.  

We would be delighted to have 

you join our team; if you have the 

time, just ask!   

 
As the year comes to a close, we 

want to thank you, our 

supporters, for your kind words, 

attendance at our fundraisers, and 

purchase of the delicious 

vegetables we grow. Thank you 

for being a part of our community 

gardens. A very special thanks 

goes to the staff and members of 

United Presbyterian Church for 

the office space and great 

inclusion.   

 

Here's to a great 2015! 
 

 ~The VINES Board 

Autumn Greetings from the 

VINES Board of Directors! 

 
This season has seen a change in 

our staff. After years of dedicated 

service, Lauren Tonti has decided 

to move on to another 

organization, taking a position 

with NOFA-NY as Certification 

Specialist. Lauren was our first  

Community Garden and Youth 

Program Manager, and was an all-

around asset to our team in many 

ways. We are sad to see her go, 

and wish her all the best in the 

future. 

 
Departures create opportunities, 

and we are excited that Natalie 

Hughes accepted a promotion 

into Lauren’s former role. 

Natalie’s enthusiasm, drive, and 

knowledge will help lead VINES 

into new paths as we move 

forward. At the same time, Isaiah 

Barker, our Americorps member, 

is stepping up to help with 

program education and 

communication. You know his 

friendly face from operating our 

stand at the downtown 

Binghamton Farmers’ Market. 

 
Community partnerships are vital 

to our success, and we are 

excited to announce that we will 

be utilizing space in the CHOW 

farm on Conklin Road. This 

additional growing area will allow 

us to offer more vegetables to 

the Binghamton Farm Share 

program, local restaurants, and 

CHOW for their great programs 

that help feed residents 

throughout our area.   

 
Our Board is growing, and we 

are happy to have added Amy 

Greetings from the Board 

 
 

Shelbi DuBord is the Execu-
tive Director of Broome 
County Community Organi-
zations Active in Disaster, a 
nonprofit that focuses on 
managing groups and re-
sources during disasters 
and other crises. She looks 
forward to working with the 
board as they are, in her 
words, a “group of smart, 
passionate people.”  
 

New Additions: Meet Shelbi DuBord, Amy Bousquet and Heather 
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Mission Statement 
 

VINES is an organization 
committed to developing a 
sustainable and just com-
munity food system. We do 
this by bringing together 
diverse groups of people, 
with a focus on youth de-
velopment, to establish 
community gardens, urban 
agriculture and community 
green spaces. We strive to 
develop and beautify urban 
sites and empower commu-
nity members of all ages 
and abilities. 

Amy Bousquet is the Director 
of Development and Market-
ing at YWCA of Binghamton/
Broome County. She received 
a BA in Communication/
Journalism from University of 
Maryland. Food security and 
homelessness are among her 
top concerns and she believes 
strongly in the mission of 
VINES and community gar-
dening as ways to combat 
these societal issues.  

Garden Beds For 

Rent 
Are you interested in 

growing your own vegeta-

bles and meeting your 

neighbors? Don’t have the 
land to grow your own 

food? You may live near a 

community garden where 

you can rent a garden bed 

for a small annual fee. For 

more information call 

(607) 205-8108 or email  

info@vinesgardens.org. 
  

 

Merlis 

Heather Merlis has been serving 
as secretary of VINES' Board of 
Directors since the spring. Upon 
moving to Binghamton, she was 
inspired by VINES' mission and 
was eager to contribute to the or-
ganization. She loves to listen and 
work with words, holding degrees 
in English and Secondary English 
Education, so the role of secretary 
was a natural fit. She also serves a 
writer and Assistant Editor for the 
Triple Cities Carousel arts and 
culture monthly publication. 



 

Youth Jobs Take Root in Binghamton 
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Employee Spotlight:  

Gabby S. 
Gabby was one of our youth 

employees for the 2014 season. 

Self-motivated, intelligent and 

capable, she was a major asset to 

the program. Here she gives us her 

thoughts in a brief interview.  

 
How did you find out about 

the Summer Youth 

Program? I found out about 

the program from an old 
friend. My friend had brought 
me something about the 
program which was very 
interesting. 

 
What did you enjoy most 

about your time in the 

program? I enjoyed 

everything. I loved meeting 

new people. Even to this day 

I still talk to a lot of people 

who I worked with. It was 

such an amazing experience.  

 
What did being in the 

program teach you? I’ve 

learned many things, including 

how to properly garden and 

how to create my own 

garden. I've also learned new 

social skills.  

 
Would you recommend 

others signing up? I would 

definitely recommend people 

to sign up. It's an amazing 

experience.  

VINES completed its fifth run 
of the Summer Youth 
Employment Program this 
August. That’s five years’ 
worth of hard work, excellent 
farm fresh veggies, and 
lessons learned by both our 
youth employees and 
ourselves. This year’s youth 
did their best to make a 
better Binghamton for 
everyone: here’s the 
rundown of their 
achievements. 

This summer we hired twelve 
youth between the ages of 
15-21 from various ethnic, 

religious, and socioeconomic 
backgrounds to work with us 
at the Binghamton Urban 
Farm. Their interests ranged 
from base jumping to 
Japanese studies, so it 
would be hard to find a more 
varied group. One trait they 
all shared, or at least gained, 
was an unmatched 
enthusiasm for the job. 

During this six week 
program, our employees 
managed to get an 
impressive amount of work 
done. Every day, Tuesday 
through Friday, they could be seen out in the fields of the 

Urban Farm, harvesting 
fresh vegetables for sale at 
market that same week. 
Often their work took them 
outside of the farm: two 
groups helped community 
garden leaders mount 
beautiful new signs on 
Liberty Street and Gregory 
Lane. Our employees also 
reclaimed half an acre’s 
worth of space from CHOW’s 
property in Conklin over the 
course of two weeks, turning 
weeds into space for growing 
fresh food to be distributed to 
local food pantries! 

The Summer Youth Program 
is more than just a paycheck
- it’s designed to empower 
young people and provide 
them with the skills they 
need to enter the job market 
or pursue higher education, 
while serving as role models 
for other local youth. Our 
employees participated in 
workshops and outreach 
programs as they learned 
more about food systems, 
employment, nutrition, and 
the needs of people in their 
own community. They got 
the chance to do their part to 
fight food insecurity during 
the community meal at the 
United Presbyterian Church, 
where they served food to 
over 150 people! They also 
participated in a food 
security workshop hosted by 
the Food Bank of the 
Southern Tier, and then 
educated another youth 

group about the issues that 
they are working to address. 

Since it is during the 
summer, we combine fun 
and education through 
experiential learning at local 
rural farms in our region. 
Who knew youth loved baby 
pigs and blueberries? We 
sure did. Our youth took trips 
to Hemlock Creek CSA in 
Susquehanna, PA, to harvest 
garlic; went blueberry picking 
at a large u-pick farm; 
interacted with college 
students at Binghamton 
University Acres Farm; and 
took part in a container 
gardening workshop 
complete with plants to take 
home!  

Overall, we can say that this 
year’s Summer Youth 
Program was one of the best 
yet. Every year brings its 
own unique challenges and 
joys, and the experiences of 
each year helps to improve 
the experience the next time 
around. We can’t wait to see 
what next year’s team will 
bring to the table!  
 

-Isaiah Barker, AmeriCorps  
 
Are you a City of Binghamton 
resident ages 15-21 looking 
for a summer opportunity? 
Contact VINES at 607-205-
8108 for more information 
and an application to join the 
2015 crew. 
 

 

 



Binghamton Urban Farm Doubles Growing Space 

Now that the Binghamton Urban 
Farm is almost prepared for the win-
ter, it is time to reflect on the past 
season, and also start thinking about 
next year. The Urban Farm has seen 
continuous expansion over the last 
five years. New properties have 
been added, gardens have been 
expanded, and the youth program 
has become a central part of VINES 
and the Urban Farm. Underlying all 
of this growth, has been the goal of 
growing more food than the last sea-
son and doing so in a way that is 
engaging and beneficial to the com-
munity that supports us.  
 
A new and exciting partnership with 
the Community Hunger Outreach 
Warehouse (CHOW) will allow us to 
reach our goal of expanding produc-
tion to serve more residents while 
strengthening community partner-
ships. Starting in the 2015, VINES 
will be working with CHOW to grow 
food at the CHOW farm in Conklin, 
nearly doubling our growing capaci-
ty. Work at the CHOW farm will also 
be a major component of the 2015 
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Supporting Your Local Farmers in the Winter 

Sign up for a Share Early: 
Farm shares are meant for 
customers to invest in the 
farm's upcoming season, 
allowing the farmer greater 
financial security for things 
such as seed and equipment 
purchasing. It is a system 
based on trust, where the 
potential risks are rewarded 
with a weekly box of fresh 
veggies. Consider 
Binghamton Farm Share for 
flexible payment plans and 
convenient pick-up 
locations. Discounts are 
available for income-eligible 
families. SNAP accepted. 
Call us at 607-238-3522 or 
visit www.vinesgardens.org 
 
Early Morning Farm offers 
winter shares, delivered 
twice: once near 
Thanksgiving and once in 
Mid-December. This is a 
great way to get some end-
of-the-season veggies from 
a regional organic farmer. 
www.earlymorningfarm.com  

Farmers are still hard at work 
during the winter months and 
these are a few ways to say 
thanks and offer support!  

 

-Danny Morales, Binghamton 
Farm Share Intern 

Seasonal eating provides 
you with the freshest food 
while also supporting local 
farmers. Choosing to follow 
cyclical menus stimulates an 
awe and respect for local 
food connections, and such         
conscious planning can save 
you money, too. 

 -Joel Salatin 

The Otsiningo Winter 
Farmers Market at the 
Metrocenter, hosted every 
1st and 3rd Saturday of each 
month from 9am-12pm now 
through April, offers a host of 
products, including honey, 
maple syrup, dried beans, 
sunflower oil, greens, wool 
products, soaps, fresh baked 
bread, grass-fed beef and 
pork, chicken, eggs, 
cheeses, dried herbs, plants, 
and more! 
 

The growing season is 
nearing its end and the 
farms are ready for the cold 
months. Every year the 
warm weather allows us to 
get an abundance of the 
freshest veggies of all kinds. 
Although we cannot get 
some of the produce we're 
used to getting from farms, 
there are still plenty ways to 
support your local farmer 
and get local, healthy food. 
 
Winter Markets: Eating in 
season does not mean you 
have to rely on 
supermarkets for your food. 
Winter farmers’ markets 
include a range of products, 
from meats, dairy and 
cheeses, to canned goods 
and some storage crops 
such as squash and 
potatoes. Explore shops that 
offer local produce such as 
Old Barn Hollow, or consider 
joining a buying club that 
sources locally.    
 
 

Youth Grow Binghamton project that 
will teach young people about growing 
food and the food system.  
 
We are excited to be working with our 
new partner CHOW in order to grow 
more food for the Binghamton commu-
nity. But with more ground planted we 
will be in need of more help, so please 
stay in touch. The CHOW farm is a 
beautiful and quiet place to do some 
gardening work next season. If you are 
interested in volunteering contact Sean 
at sean@vinesgardens.org, or call at 
(607) 232-3582. We look forward to 
seeing you next season! 

-Sean Cummings, Farm Manager 

Thanks to a partnership with the CHOW 

organization’s Conklin, NY farm, the Bing-

hamton Urban Farm has effectively doubled 

its growing capacity. What does this mean 

for you? 
¶ More availability: We’re taking on 

twice as many subscribers through 

Binghamton Farm Share (see below)! 
¶ More variety: Missed some of your 

favorites? We’ll have more space for 

corn, tomatoes, and other goodies! 
Don’t wait: sign up ASAP for local, fresh 

produce through the Binghamton Urban 

Farm! Call us at 607-238-3522. 

Coming Soon: A Bigger, Better CSA 
Right Around the Corner! 

mailto:sean@vinesgardens.org


VINES 
P.O. Box 3104 
Binghamton, NY 13902 
607-205-8108 
   
E-mail: 
info@vinesgardens.org  
 
Website: 
www.vinesgardens.org 
 
Listserv: 
http://groups.google.com/
group/vinesbinghamton  
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VINES Sponsors 2014 

Garden Angel ($1000+) 

Jacques Kauffman 

Richard Andrus 

Shelley A. Lay 

Amy Shapiro 

Sentry Alarms 

Restaurant Week/BingSpot 

Levene, Gouldin, & Thompson 

Steward ($500 Up to $999) 

Michael Sharp 

Gail Kovac 

Southern Tier Young Professionals 

Binghamton Breakfast Rotary 

Bates Troy 

Cultivator ($250 Up to $499) 

Visions Federal Credit Union 

Sponsor ($100 Up to $249) 

Connie Barnes 

Fiske Hanson 

David Van Duren 

Rosemary Wilke 

David Levenson 

Jennifer Michel 

Robert Holahan & Melissa Enoch 

United Presbyterian Church 

Binghamton Garden Club 

RiverRead Books 

GHS Federal Credit Union 

Johnson, Lauder, and Savidge 

Hinman, Howel, and Kattel 

Horizon’s Federal Credit Union 

Friend ($25 Up to $99) 

Beth Harrington 

Judith Poit 

Kathy Jo Speranza 

Joseph Schatz 

Craig & Elizabeth Button 

Jon Sarra 

The Pampered Chef 

Garden Club of Endwell 

Grants 
NYS Department of Environmental Conservation 

City of Binghamton 

Community Foundation for South Central NY 

Esther Couper Fund 

Hoyt Foundation 

 

Special Thanks 

United Presbyterian Church 

United Way of Broome County 

Rural Health Network of SCNY 

CHOW 

NY Auto Radiator 

Laveggio Roasteria 

The Loft at 99 

Chroma Café and Bakery 

Merlin’s Dance Club 

Cook’s Portable Toilet 

Upstate Office Furniture 

Gaslamp Gym 

Double Tree 

Muckles Ink 

Land Sponsors 

Angela Testani (Pine St. Garden) 
City of Binghamton (Tudor/Varick St. Urban 

Farm Site, Mather St. Garden) 

Richard Anrdus (Corbett Ave) 

 

Board Members 2014 

Connie Barnes, Chair 

David Levenson, Vice Chair 

Robert Bullock, Treasurer 

Heather Merlis, Secretary 

Amelia LoDolce 

Gail Kovac 

Amy Shapiro 

Jon Yerger 

Shelbi DuBord 

Amy Bousquet 

 

Interested in learning more 

about the all-volunteer 

Board?  

Want to be a pioneer in 

Binghamton’s Food System?  

 

Volunteer with VINES and 

maybe you will become one 

of VINES’ newest board 

members! 

VINES is a largely volunteer-run organization that supports and promotes  

urban food production. Our work is made possible by the hard work of  

 our volunteers and the generosity of our donors. 

 

Please consider donating to VINES to help our projects thrive! 

 

~ All donations to VINES are tax-deductible ~ 

 

All donors will be recognized on our website and in our newsletter.  

 
Support VINES by sending your donation to: 

VINES P.O. Box 3104 Binghamton, NY 13902 

http://www.vinescommunitygardens.org
http://groups.google.com/group/vinesbinghamton?hl=en
http://groups.google.com/group/vinesbinghamton?hl=en

